All portions of the Sunshine Law continue to apply even during this horrible pandemic. No part of the Law has been suspended or modified as applied to state agencies. As a result, I respectfully request that FDOT exercise patience, cancel any and all M-CORES Task Force meetings, and reschedule the meetings only when members of the Task Force and Florida citizens can fully participate in-person and by all feasible means.

With best regards,

Pamela C. Marsh

President

cc: William N. Watts Jr., will.watts@dot.state.fl.us

Huiwei Shen, huiwei.shen@dot.state.fl.us